Letters from B Roezl to Frederik Sander
 

266 Roezl to Sander




Prague, 9th May 1881

My dear Mr. Sander,

I have not made a copy of the orders from Vienna, therefore please send them to me, so that I can convert them into the local currency and send them as monthly instalments to Vienna, as has been requested. Also the plants must cross the border into Austria at ???. But I think it will be easier if you write: racines sans terre (bare rooted) on the crates. Up to now anyone importing plants from abroad has to obtain a written permit from the ministry of agriculture, and has to declare the number of plants and the weight of the crate. In Vienna, people have not received goods from Wilhelms or Linden Maccoy for the exhibition.

If you have not packed the plants yet, I would ask you to …But if the plants have left, then no matter, maybe it will arrive well with the mail, because the mail are supposed to be very careful.

I don’t know if Hauda has sent Anthuriums, Lehman wrote something about that ? or did he bring them himself ?

Please send the invoice direct to Baron Kruby. And write to the other one that you are sending the things so that he can request permission from the ministry. But you must also notify the Baron that he must get a permit.

Are the Laelia acuminata from Eduard doing well ?

With kind regards,

B Roezl

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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